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COVID-19 VACCINE UPDATES CORNER:
URGENT NEED TO INCREASE COVID-19, FLU, AND 
RSV IMMUNIZATIONS

UPDATES TO VACCINE ORDERING THROUGH VFC
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The CDC, as well as local health officials, have called for an increase in COVID-19, flu, and RSV immunization coverage 
as respiratory viruses continue to spread. Rising cases combined with low vaccination rates have led to increases in 
hospitalizations, more emergency department traffic, and a greater strain on healthcare systems in the US and in Illinois. As 
of 12/23/23, Illinois’ respiratory virus surveillance report shows COVID-19 test positivity rates of 14.9%, with 5.1% of hospital 
admissions being attributed to COVID-19. 

Patients can access COVID-19 vaccines through private insurance coverage, children who qualify can access free COVID-19 and 
flu vaccinations, as well as nirsevimab, through the Vaccines for Children (VFC) program, and adults who qualify can access 
free COVID-19 vaccine through the Bridge Access Program (BAP). The BAP allows uninsured and underinsured adults to get 
vaccinated at participating clinics, CVS, Walgreens, and eTrueNorth pharmacies. These locations can be found on vaccines.gov. 

Please continue to give strong vaccine recommendations, use motivational interviewing, and spend time counseling on the 
importance of these vaccines. Find additional information from health alerts recently released by both IDPH and CDPH. 

IDPH sent out a SIREN on December 18, 2023 detailing the changes for how to order COVID-19 vaccines for VFC programs in 
I-CARE. With an increase in stock at distribution centers, providers can now order COVID-19 vaccines the same way as all other 
vaccines are ordered, rather than as a limited quantity order.

Reminder: All VFC providers are required to stock and recommend COVID-19 vaccines.

https://www.illinoisvaccinates.com/
https://emergency.cdc.gov/han/2023/han00503.asp?ACSTrackingID=DM119123-USCDC_2067&ACSTrackingLabel=Health%20Alert%20Network%20(HAN)%20Update%E2%80%AFon%20COVID-19%20and%20Other%20Respiratory%20Illness%20Increases&deliveryName=DM119123-USCDC_2067
https://dph.illinois.gov/topics-services/diseases-and-conditions/respiratory-disease/surveillance/respiratory-disease-report.html
http://vaccines.gov/
https://www.chicagohan.org/alert-detail?p_p_id=hanalertdetailsweb&p_p_lifecycle=2&p_p_state=normal&p_p_mode=view&p_p_resource_id=download&p_p_cacheability=cacheLevelPage&_hanalertdetailsweb_attachmentId=45702994&_hanalertdetailsweb_alertId=46682280
https://www.chicagohan.org/alert-detail?p_p_id=hanalertdetailsweb&p_p_lifecycle=2&p_p_state=normal&p_p_mode=view&p_p_resource_id=download&p_p_cacheability=cacheLevelPage&_hanalertdetailsweb_attachmentId=45703060&_hanalertdetailsweb_alertId=46682378


2I-VAC Newsletter  •  January 2024 illinoisvaccinates.com

NEW COMIRNATY (PFIZER) 
REFRIGERATOR STABLE VACCINE3

Current Pfizer 12y+ vaccine allocations are being replaced 
with Pfizer’s new refrigerated 12y+ vaccine (NDC 00069-
2377-10), a new presentation in a carton of 10 manufacturer-
filled syringes (MFS).

The new presentation of vaccines will come in a glass 
prefilled syringe and must be stored between 2°C and 8°C 
(36°F and 46°F). Do NOT store at ultra-cold or standard 
freezer temperatures. 

Providers who have the original Pfizer 12y+ vaccine on 
hand can and should continue to use this product until it is 
consumed, expired, or has been stored at 2–8 °C for longer 
than the allowable 10 weeks.

You can review all storage and 
handling requirements on the 
I-VAC website.

FEDERAL PROGRAM 
OFFERING FREE COVID-19 
TEST AND TREATMENTS
The Home Test to Treat program, which offers free 
COVID-19 and flu telehealth appointments, tests, and 
treatment, has expanded. Anyone over the age of 18 
with a positive COVID-19 or flu test is eligible for free 
telehealth care and treatment medication delivered to the 
home if prescribed. Adults who have not tested positive 
can get free tests if they are enrolled in Medicare, 
Medicaid, the Veterans Affairs health system, or Indian 
Health Services. Those who test positive later are still 
eligible for the benefits of the program. 

Free home-test reminder: Every home in the U.S. 
is eligible to order 4 free at-home tests beginning 
November 20, 2023. If you did not order 4 tests earlier 
in the fall, you can place two orders for a total of 8 tests. 
Urge patients to visit COVID.gov to order 4 additional free 
FDA-authorized COVID-19 tests.

illinoisvaccinates.com

PFIZER

AGE INDICATIONS 

AND FORMULATION
6 Months–4 Years 5–11 Years 12+ Years

12+ Years 

Prefilled Plastic Syringe

12+ Years 

Prefilled Glass Syringe

VIAL CAP COLOR Yellow Blue Gray N/A N/A

VIAL LABEL 
BORDER COLOR

Yellow Blue Gray N/A N/A

PREPARATION Dilute Do Not Dilute Do Not Dilute N/A N/A

DOSE
3 mcg/ 

0.3 mL dosage

10 mcg/ 
0.3 mL dosage

30 mcg/ 
0.3 mL dosage

30 mcg/ 
0.3 mL dosage

30 mcg/ 
0.3 mL dosage

DOSES PER VIAL 3
1

1
1 –  

Prefilled Syringe

1 –  
Prefilled Syringe

ULT FREEZER  
(-90°C TO -60°C)

12 Months 12 Months 18 Months 9 Months DO NOT STORE

FREEZER 
(-50°C TO -15°C)

DO NOT STORE DO NOT STORE DO NOT STORE DO NOT STORE DO NOT STORE

REFRIGERATOR  
(2°C TO 8°C)

10 Weeks 10 Weeks 10 Weeks 10 Weeks Up to 6 Months

ROOM TEMPERATURE

(8°C TO 25°C)
12 Hours Prior to  

First Puncture

12 Hours  
Prior to Use

12 Hours  
Prior to Use

4–12 Hours* 12 Hours*

AFTER FIRST PUNCTURE 

(2°C TO 25°C)
Discard After  

12 Hours
N/A N/A N/A N/A

THAW TIME

In Refrigerator:

 Up to 2 hours

At Room Temp: 
30 mins

In Refrigerator: 

Up to 2 hours

At Room Temp: 
30 mins

In Refrigerator: 

Up to 2 hours

At Room Temp: 
30 mins

Thawed in carton:

In Refrigerator: 

Up to 2 hours

At Room Temp: 
60 mins

N/A

*Thawed in carton: 12 hours prior to use. Thawed outside of carton: Use within 4 hours of thawing.
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https://www.illinoisvaccinates.com/
https://www.illinoisvaccinates.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/I-VAC_StorageHandlingCharts_12.6.2023.pdf
https://www.illinoisvaccinates.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/I-VAC_StorageHandlingCharts_12.6.2023.pdf
https://www.test2treat.org/s/?language=en_US
https://www.covid.gov/
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Q: Can you tell me a little bit about yourself? 

A: My name is Felicia Scott-Wellington and I am an 
adolescent health physician. I provide health care to 
individuals ages 12-25 at the University of Illinois. 

Q: How has the COVID-19 pandemic impacted vaccination in 
your practice? 

A: There are layers of influence. My practice has patients 
that come with siblings who are younger and older. When 
the conversations about vaccines happen then everyone in 
the family can be a part of the conversation. As children get 
older, their views on vaccines can differ from the parents. 
I can encourage vaccination to both patient and parents 
depending on their views.  

Q: Have you run into barriers when you try to vaccinate 
siblings or parents and not just your direct patient? 

A: I take the approach of learning from my patients. Barriers 
include generational beliefs and deeply rooted vaccine views. 
I have had to change my approach to vaccine conversations. 
I always explain to patients that vaccines provide protection. 
I tell my patients the COVID-19 vaccines are very important 
especially during the middle of the pandemic. There were 
many who changed their thought process during the 
pandemic. I also like to share the importance of vaccinating 
the WHOLE family. 

Q: What ways, as a provider, do you stay up to date on 
vaccine recommendations? 

A: There are a couple of sources I follow. I reference the 
Illinois Chapter, American Academy of Pediatrics (ICAAP) for 
resources on all vaccines. I also sign up for CDPH and IDPH 
updates and websites. All care team members who are part 
of the VFC program receive warnings and notifications in our 
electronic health records system (EHR). A patient may hear 
stories on social media and come directly to me and that 
prompts me to make sure to I provide the most up to  
date information.  

MEET OUR REGIONAL ADVISORS!
Meet Felicia Scott-Wellington, MD, who is located in Chicago, IL. 

Q: How do you ensure all staff in your practice are aware of 
the same recommendations as clinical providers? 

A: There are a couple of ways. The VFC program integrates 
I-CARE notifications and notifications are received directly 
into our health records system. There are also physician 
team huddles that allow all staff to be updated on 
recommendation changes (COVID-19 vaccine rollout, age 
eligibility). There are many staff types that are included: 
nursing, front desk, medical assistants, and physician 
representatives. The updates are all reviewed together.  
This allows all staff to communicate the latest updates  
like vaccine shortages.  

Q: How do you address hesitant patients and/or their 
parents? Is there a topline message that you share with 
patients who are hesitant? 

A: I like to start with specific concerns and make space 
during their visit. Many patients have talked about their 
hesitancy and how healthcare professionals may only 
provide generalized topline messages instead of addressing 
specific concerns. Patients want to be heard with their 
specific concerns. They want to feel confident in the decision 
they are making. Most who are hesitant have very specific 
reasons for not getting vaccinated. Those conversations 
happen in multiple visits. I let my patients know that I will 
continue to keep asking about vaccinations if they refuse the 
first time around. That way they are prepared to come to the 
clinic visit with their concerns. Some individuals may just 
need more time. 

Q: How do you navigate under vaccinated or unvaccinated 
patients’ accessibility barriers? 

A: When you ask patients, there are many reasons as to why 
they have not received their vaccine. More recently, people 
have concerns about missing school or work. They may not 
have transportation to their visit, or they are concerned with 
an upfront cost. It can help to offer a doctor’s note to get 
off work or school. Patients want to be vaccinated when it 
is convenient for them. There was a 19-year-old who did not 
want it in the clinic, but they got vaccinated at church due to 
more convenient scheduling. There have been others with 
similar concerns who want community-based vaccination. 
We also try to offer nurse-only visits at satellite locations 
with weekend hours. Continued on page 4.

https://www.illinoisvaccinates.com/
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COVID-19 ORAL ANTIVIRAL COMMERCIALIZATION AND ACCESS
Lagevrio and Paxlovid have been transitioned to commercial distribution but there are still ways for some patients to 
access the medication at low or no cost. For Lagevrio, the Merck Patient Assistance Program will provide the medication 
at no cost for a full year to eligible patients including those who have Medicare or Medicaid and uninsured or underinsured 
patients. For Paxlovid, the Paxcess Program will provide the medication for free to those with Medicaid, Medicare, or who 
are uninsured through a voucher system the patient can sign up for. Those with commercial insurance can receive a $1,500 
co-pay assistance card by self-attesting to not having full coverage. There are no limits to how many times a patient can 
get a full course except for within 90 days of a previous course due to the low risk of reinfection within 90 days. An Illinois 
COVID-19 treatment locator website is also being developed and will be available here.

UPCOMING EVENTS:
I-VAC Bootcamp 

Join us for an I-VAC bootcamp on Friday, February 9, 2024 and stay tuned for more 
on additional bootcamps, learning collaboratives, special sessions, AND a quality 
improvement project.

NEW IN 2024: Adolescent Health Webinar Series!

ICAAP is excited to announce three live webinars in 2024! We hope you can join 
us for insights into this unique patient population! Please see below for the full 
webinar series topics and dates: 

•	 Mental Health in Adolescence – January 18 from 12 p.m. to 1 p.m. 
•	 Managing Obesity in Adolescent Patients – February 22 from 12 p.m. to 1 p.m. 
•	 Sexual Orientation & Gender Identity – March 21 from 12 p.m. to 1 p.m.

Register for these webinars at illinoisaap.org/events

@illinoisvaccinates @ILVaccinates

JOIN US ON
SOCIAL MEDIA

VISIT OUR
WEBSITE
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Funding for this project was made possible by the Office of Disease Control, through the Illinois Department of Public Health.

Continued from page 3.

Q: What tips do you have for fellow providers in the midst of 
respiratory virus season? 

A: Some patients think that if it’s not publicized in the news 
then it’s not happening. I try to tie my recommendation with 
timing like “its respiratory virus season.” There are many 
people coming in with colds, influenza, and COVID. It can 
be helpful to provide trend updates to patients. Many do not 
realize when others are getting sick and I like to remind them 
how vaccinations allow us to live our lives, especially spending 
time with friends and family during the holiday season. 

https://www.merckhelps.com/LAGEVRIO
https://www.paxlovid.com/enroll-in-co-pay-program
https://covid-19-therapeutics-locator-dhhs.hub.arcgis.com/
https://illinoisaap.org/events
https://www.instagram.com/illinoisvaccinates/
https://www.instagram.com/illinoisvaccinates/
https://twitter.com/ILVaccinates
https://twitter.com/ILVaccinates
https://www.illinoisvaccinates.com/
https://twitter.com/ILVaccinates

